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         Dynegy Inc., an Illinois  corporation  ("Dynegy"),  and certain other
persons named below may be deemed to be participants in the solicitation of
proxies in respect of the matters to be presented to shareholders in connection
with the Agreement and Plan of Merger dated as of November 9, 2001 (the "Merger
Agreement"), among Dynegy, Stanford, Inc., a Delaware corporation and wholly
owned subsidiary of Dynegy to be renamed Dynegy Inc. ("Newco"), Badin, Inc., an
Illinois corporation and wholly owned subsidiary of Newco ("Badin"), Sorin,
Inc., an Oregon corporation and wholly owned subsidiary of Newco ("Sorin"), and
Enron Corp., an Oregon corporation ("Enron"). Pursuant to the Merger Agreement,
Sorin will be merged with and into Enron, with Enron being the surviving entity
(the "Enron Merger"), and concurrently therewith Badin will be merged with and
into Dynegy, with Dynegy being the surviving entity (collectively with the
Enron Merger, the "Mergers"). The participants in the solicitation may include
the directors of Dynegy (C.L. Watson, Stephen W. Bergstrom, Charles E. Bayless,
Darald W. Callahan, Michael D. Capellas, Daniel L. Dienstbier, Patricia M.
Eckert, Jerry Johnson, George L. Kirkland, R.H. Matzke, H. John Riley, Jr.,
Sheli Z. Rosenberg, Joe J. Stewart and J. Otis Winters); and the executive
officers of Dynegy (Mr. Watson, Mr. Bergstrom, Lawrence A. McLernon, Kenneth E.
Randolph, Robert D. Doty, Deborah A. Fiorito, Milton L. Scott, Hugh Tarpley,
Michael R. Mott and R. Blake Young).

         A description of the interests of the foregoing participants is set
forth in the proxy statement on Schedule 14A for Dynegy's 2001 annual meeting
of shareholders filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission ("SEC") on
April 25, 2001. In addition, the Merger Agreement provides that, at the
effective time of the Mergers, Mr. Watson will be the Chairman of the Board and
Chief Executive Officer of Newco, Mr. Bergstrom will be the President and Chief
Operating Officer of Newco and 11 current directors of Dynegy will become
directors of Newco. For additional information about the interests of the
foregoing participants in the transaction, please refer to the joint proxy
statement/prospectus to be filed with the SEC in connection with the Mergers.
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